Lake Pulaski LID Board Meeting Minutes






Location, Date & Time: 304 10th Ave S, Buffalo, MN 55313, 2/21/23 7:00pm

•Attendees: Jill Murphy, Jon Tank, Brooke Cebulla, Bill Jundt
• This monthly meeting is held for the Lake Pulaski Improvement District members and is open to the public.

• Meeting was called to order at 7:09pm by Jon Tank.
Previous Business:
•  Bill Jundt made a motion to approve the LID minutes from August 9th, 2022. Motion seconded by Jill Murphy. Motion approved.
• Jill Murphy reported/discussed financial statements and expenses. At the end of 2022 the final reported balance was $367,406.58. On January 31st, 2023, the balance was $365,212.88.
• Jill Murphy updated the board regarding correspondence with Gary Trogstad with The Insurance Center of Buffalo. She’s been in contact with him regarding the LID’s property coverage and possible appraisal request. Gary Trogstad has reported that the LID has a policy with LMCIT that covers the following areas: Location #1 – Griffing Park – Pump Pit. Location #2 – 1303 Cty Rd 134 (Public Works Bldg). Location #3 – Cummings Field Screen Room. Location #4 – Lake Pulaski Various – (PIO) covering open areas with buoys. Gary has contacted LMCIT regarding the need for a possible physical appraisal.
• Jon Tank and Bill Jundt have continued meeting with the DNR and City officials regarding the new water filtration system due to zebra mussels. Jon and Bill went to St. Paul to have an in-person meeting with the DNR to discuss further options. In attendance were Jon Tank, Bill Jundt, Justin Kannas (Principal Engineer Bolton & Menk), Heidi Wolf (Invasive Species Program Supervisor DNR), Kelly Pennington (AIS Prevention Coordinator DNR), James Bedell (Area Hydrologist DNR), Tim Crocker (DNR), Taylor Gronau. Buffalo City Administrator). The DNR stated that the bottom line is that we cannot, no matter what change the new statute, which says that there can be zero transfer between bodies of water with zebra mussels. They will not allow us to change or lower Lake Pulaski water levels beyond current statute.  They did discuss that there’s an opportunity for early pumping, after Lake Pulaski has two, negative tests performed to check for veligers in the water. James Bedell discussed with Jon and Bill about putting in a written request for early draw down, when/if Buffalo Lake is deemed appropriate for such pumping to be allowed. Jon Tank made a motion to put in a written request to James Bedell for an early drawdown as soon as Buffalo Lake is deemed appropriate for pumping. Bill Jundt seconded; motion passed.
• Bill Jundt met with representatives from Bolton & Menk on February 20th, 2023 at the current pumps to get bid documents prepared to plan for spring pumping to take place. They are coming up with a plan to prepare the current pumps for temporary pumps by this Fall, until the new pumps can be delivered.
New Business:
• The LID is seeking a new buoy person to install and remove the buoys. Bill Jundt will contact a couple different possible options.
Meeting Adjourned: 
• Bill Jundt motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:32pm.  seconded, motion carried, meeting adjourned.
